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ASHRAE 2016-2017 

April Meeting 

April 18, 2017 
 

ASHRAE Spring Symposium 

Multiple Speakers 

Earn up to 7.5 PDH in 1 day! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Please send all newsletter comments to: 

Andrew Nice, Editor 

c/o Meier Supply Co. 

275 Broome Corporate Parkway 

Conklin, NY 13748 

Email the Editor 

http://twintiers.ashraechapters.org/
mailto:anice@meiersupply.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Newsletter
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President-Elect 

Petros Papathomopoulos 

(607) 723-9421 

Email Me! 

 

 

Vice President 

Michael McGinnis 

(607) 727-3168  

Email Me! 

 

Treasurer 

Kyle Nedlik 

(607) 321-6100  

Email Me! 

 

Secretary 

Devin Shapley 

(607) 723-9421 

Email Me! 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016-2017 

Chapter Officers

Statements made in this publication are not expressions of the 

Society or of the chapter and may not be reproduced without special 

permission from the chapter. 

Chapter President

Travis R. Fisher 

(607) 255-5608 
Email Me! 

Dear Twin Tiers, 

Spring is finally in full swing with pretty flowers and Easter 
bunnies on their way (your welcome Andy).  I canôt believe 
we are two months away from our annual golf tourna-
ment!  First we need to kick off our annual spring symposi-
um.  Mike McGinnis has put together a great line up of speak-
ers including a distinguished lecturer, Mr. James Tauby.  One 
of my goals this year as President was to relocate our sympo-
sium to a better quality and more comfortable facility for our 
attendees and speakers.  Thanks to all for helping to make 
this happen! 

Acknowledgementsé.I need to take a moment before my 
time is up as president to make our engineering community 
aware of the volunteers who put endless hours of donated 
time to help make this Chapter great.  On page (Andy insert 
page number and add attachment in newsletter) you will see 
a list of all the Chapter Officers, Chair representatives, and 
Board of Governors.  A lot of these volunteers hold multiple 
positions and have for many years.  Next time you see one of 
these fine people at the next ASHRAE meeting, please give 
them a quick thank you as a token of appreciation.  I person-
ally thank you all for your dedication! 

If anyone is interested in becoming more involved in the 
chapter, please feel free to reach out to these volunteers for 
more information. 

Enjoy the fresh, beautiful weather everyone and see you next 
week at the symposium! 

-Travis Fisher 
Twin Tiers Chapter President 

mailto:ppapathomopoulos@mjinc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Vice%20President
mailto:MMcGinnis@rlkistler.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Secretary
mailto:kyle.nedlik@stantec.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Secretary
mailto:dshapley@mjinc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Secretary
mailto:tf222@cornell.edu?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20President
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Presidential Award of Excellence (PAOE) 

Twin Tiers Chapter 

 
Chapter 

Operations 

Chapter 

Technology 

Transfer 

Grassroots 

Government 

Activities 

Historical 
Membership 

Promotion 

Research 

Promotion 

Student  

Activities 

MIN/PAR 600/1200 450/1050 500/650 100/300 500/800 800/1050 300/500 

Current 885 1175 450 430 1455 890 920 

POINTS CURRENT AS OF 4/10/2017 

Technology Transfer 

Petros Papathomopoulos 

(607) 723-9421 

Email Me! 

Government Activities  

Doug Breese 

(585)402-7090 

Email Me! 

Refrigeration 

Rob VanSkiver 

(585) 591-8168  
Email Me! 

Golf & Clambake Outing 

Michael McGinnis 

(607)727-3168 

Email Me! 

Membership Promotion 

Chris Wolak 

(484) 350-1954  
Email Me! 

Nominating 

Andrew Nice 

607-760-5960  

Email Me! 

Meeting Reception 

Kyle Nedlik 

(607) 321-6100 

Email Me! 

H.O. Ward Scholarship 

Jason Gilbert 

(607) 777-2240 

Email Me! 

Research Promotion 

Glenn Roberts 

(315)234-1527 

Email Me! 

Student Activities 

Jason Gilbert 

(607) 777-2240 

Email Me! 

Membership Directory 

Chris Wolak 

(484) 350-1954  
Email Me! 

Albern Education Fund 

Richard Sanguinito 

(607) 231-6605 

Email Me! 

Honors & Awards 

Doug Breese 

(585)402-7090 

Email Me! 

Historian 

Richard Sanguinito 

(607) 231-6605 

Email Me! 

Symposiumï Fall/Spring 

Petros Papathomopoulos 

(607) 723-9421 

Email Me! 

Auditing 

Rick Sanguinito & Jason Gilbert 

(607) 231-6605 

Email Me! 

Webmaster 

Mike Colwell 

(570) 706-0690 

Email Me! 

Newsletter Editor 

Andrew Nice 

607-760-5960  

Email Me! 

YEA: Young Engineers 

Devin Shapley 

(607)723-4979 

Email Me! 

 

Publicity 

Andrew Nice 

607-760-5960  

Email Me! 

Chapter Committee Chairs

mailto:ppapathomopoulos@mjinc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Government%20Activities
mailto:dbreese@labellapc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Government%20Activities
mailto:rvanskiver@hvgroup.us?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Refrigeration
mailto:mmcginnis@rlkistler.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Golf%20&%20Clambake
mailto:Chris.Wolak@victaulic.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Mebership%20Promotion
mailto:anice@meiersupply.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Nominating%20Committee
mailto:kyle.nedlik@stantec.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Treasurer
mailto:gilbert@binghamton.edu?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20H.O.%20Ward%20Fund
mailto:gproberts8192@gmail.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Research%20Promotion
mailto:gilbert@binghamton.edu?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Student%20Activities
mailto:Chris.Wolak@victaulic.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Members%20Directory
mailto:Rsanguinito@DELTA-EAS.COM?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Albern%20Education%20Fund
mailto:dbreese@labellapc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Government%20Activities
mailto:Rsanguinito@DELTA-EAS.COM?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Historian
mailto:ppapathomopoulos@mjinc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Symposiums
mailto:Rsanguinito@DELTA-EAS.COM,%20gilbert@binghamton.edu?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Auditing%20Committee
mailto:mcolwell@mail.ashrae.org?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Webmaster
mailto:anice@meiersupply.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Newsletter
mailto:dshapley@mjinc.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20YEA
mailto:anice@meiersupply.com?subject=Twin%20Tiers%20Publicity
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2016-2017 Meeting Dates: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE: Speakers and topics are subject to change based on availability. 
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Twin Tiers Chapterï Monthly Meeting Information 

5ŀǘŜΥ  {ǇŜŀƪŜǊ ¢ŜŎƘ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ ¢ƻǇƛŎΣ ¢ƻǳǊ ƻǊ aŜŜǝƴƎ LƴŦƻ !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΥ 

нл-{ŜǇ !ƴŘȅ bƛŎŜΣ aŜƛŜǊ {ǳǇǇƭȅ /ƻΦ 
±wC ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ¢ƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ  
tǊƻǇŜǊƭȅ {ǇŜŎƛŦȅƛƴƎ ±wC tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 

нм 

му-hŎǘ {ǘŀƴ YǳǝƴΣ .Ŝƭƭ ϧ DƻǎǎŜǧ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ tǳƳǇƛƴƎ ϧ aƻǘƻǊ 9ŶŎƛŜƴŎȅ но 

мр-bƻǾ 
aŀǊƪ /ŀǎŀŘŜǾŀƭƭΣ !ǊŘŀƎƘ DǊƻǳǇ 
{ǘŜǾŜƴ ²ŀƭƪŜǊΣ !ǊŘŀƎƘ DǊƻǳǇ 

¢ƻǳǊ ƻŦ !ǊŘŀƎƘ DǊƻǳǇ [995 /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ CŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ  но 

нл-5ŜŎ ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜ CƛǊƴǎǘŜƛƴΣ {ƛŜƳŜƴǎ  
DǊŜŜƴ [ŀō {ƻƭǳǝƻƴǎ όt5Iύ  
¢ƘŜƳŜΥ wt bƛƎƘǘ 

нл 

мт-Wŀƴ 
wΦ ±ƛƧŀȅŀƪǳƳŀǊΣ tƘΦ5Φ 
!{Iw!9 5ƛǎǝƴƎǳƛǎƘŜŘ [ŜŎǘǳǊŜǊ  

.ŀǎƛŎǎ ƻŦ /ƭŜŀƴǊƻƻƳ 5ŜǎƛƎƴ  
¢ƘŜƳŜǎΥ tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ  
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ tǊƻƳƻǝƻƴΣ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ  

пп 

нм-CŜō 
Michael McGinnis, P.E.,  
Monika Furch, R.A.,  
David Lewis, P.E. 

Tour:  Smart Energy Building & Center of Excellence  

Topic: Lithium Battery Research Facility  
Theme: Student Night 

пу 

нм-aŀǊ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 9ŎƪƘŀǊŘǘΣ tΦ9Φ  
/ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ YƻǇŜŎΣ tΦ9Φ  
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ 
 

DŜƻǘƘŜǊƳŀƭ wŀŘƛŀƴǘ IŜŀǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ !ƛǊŬŜƭŘ tŀǾŜƳŜƴǘ 
I±!/ 9ƴŜǊƎȅ {ŀǾƛƴƎǎτhǇǝƳƛȊŜŘ /ƻƳǇǊŜǎǎƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
!ŘƛŀōŀǝŎ /ƻƻƭƛƴƎ 
¢ƘŜƳŜǎΥ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ bƛƎƘǘΣ ¸9!Σ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ  

оф 

му-!ǇǊ aǳƭǝǇƭŜκ¢.5 {ǇǊƛƴƎ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎ {ȅƳǇƻǎƛǳƳτ5ŀȅǝƳŜ  

мс-aŀȅ aƛƪŜ DŀǾƛƴΣ w9I!¦ LƴŎΦ 
{ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ LŎŜ aŜƭǝƴƎ {ȅǎǘŜƳǎ όt5Iύ 
¢ƘŜƳŜǎΥ wŜŦǊƛƎŜǊŀǝƻƴ 

 

нл-Wǳƴ bƻƴŜ DƻƭŦ ¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ  
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Twin Tiers ASHRAE H.O. Ward Scholarship  

 

By 

Rick Sanguinito Historian 2016-2017 
 

H. O. WARD SCHOLARSHIP  
Date:  April 1, 2017 

 
I want to thank the many applicants that applied for the H.O. Ward Scholar-

ship this year.  They were all qualified applicants and the selection process 

was challenging given the quality of all of the applicants. 

The Twin Tiers Chapter of ASHRAE is pleased to announce the following 

Scholarship recipients for 2017.   

Doris Wong      $1,000 Scholarship  

 

Melissa Gross $500 Scholarship  

 

George Pappas $500 Scholarship  

 

Scholarships will be presented at the April 18th Spring Symposium   Lunch 

Meeting at Holiday Inn Binghamton: 2 Hawley St, Binghamton, NY 13901 
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History Report - March Meeting Summary 

 

By 

Rick Sanguinito Historian 2016-2017 
 

March Meeting Summary 
Date:  March 21, 2017 

 

The March 2017 meeting consisted of two talks.  The before dinner talk was presented by Michael Eckhardt from McFarland Johnson.  

He reviewed the award winning project, which made Binghamton the first airport in the country to use a geothermal system to heat an 

aircraft parking ramp. The project was a collaborative effort between Binghamton University students, led by Professor William Zieg-

ler, Greater Binghamton Airport, McFarland Johnson, Federal Aviation Administration, Southern Tier Economic Partnership and 

NYSERDA.  This $1.25 million dollar project is expected to result in the avoidance of 103 tons of greenhouse gas emissions annually.  

The after dinner speaker was Michael Collins, President, Eagle Bay Refrigeration.  The topic was HVAC Energy SavingsïOptimized 

Compressors and Adiabatic Cooling.  This presentation discussed opportunities to optimize HVAC components for specific climates/

applications through the use of optimized compressors and condensers. We will review compressor types and operation, ad-

vantages / disadvantages of their key features & impact of those changes on energy usage. Review operation and impact of adiabatic 

cooling. 

The announcement of the H.O. Ward Scholarship recipients were announced at this meeting.  Presentation of the scholarships will be 

at the April Symposium during lunch. 

Twin Tiers ASHARE would like to thank those who attended this meeting.  If you were unavailable for this meeting, please consider 

joining us for the April Symposium. The people who attended included the following: 

Michael Collins, Mike Eckhardt, Steve Sill, Andrew Nice, Chris Kopec, Chris Wolak, Chris Zarrelli, Devin Shapley, Jason Gilbert, John 

Miranowski, Kyle Nedlik, Matthew Lloyd, Petros Papathomopoulos, Rick Breault, Joe Parisella, Victoria Kramer, Adam Keller, Emily 

Ormsby, Gary Hilton, Glenn Roberts, Joe O'Hara, Michael Colwell, Mickey Masker, Rick Sangunitio, Robert VanSkiver, Charles 

Grochowiak, Christopher Hackett, Clinton Hastings, Doris Wong, Ethan Papathomopoulos, Gamal Alsaadi, Ibrahima Balde, Justin 

Bopp, Makayla Jackson, Melissa Gross, Michael Spano, Michael Wahl, Monika Nowak, and Robert Browne 
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History Report - March Meeting Summary 

PHOTO 1 - Meeting Presentation 

PHOTO 2 - Michael Eckhardt from 

McFarland Johnson  

PHOTO 3 - Michael Collins 

from Eagle Bay Refrigeration 

Presenting 
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Annual Spring Symposium and Professional Development Seminar  

SIGN UP ONLINE @ http://twintiers.ashraechapters.org/symposium2017.html 

http://twintiers.ashraechapters.org/symposium2017.html
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Twin Tiers Annual Golf Tournament! 

Annual Golf Tournament and Clambake  

The date for the annual golf tournament and clambake is Tuesday, 
June 20.  With the closing of Vestal Hill Country Club, the event is 

being moved to a new location (our third in four years). The event, 
both golf and clam bake, will be held at The Links at Hiawatha 

Landing . The day will begin with a 10:30am shotgun start. As in 
past years, the round will include lunch at the turn and keg beer all 

day. We will have prizes for the winning foursome, closest to pin 

and drive closest to the line. With its great success over the past 

few years, the putting contest will also be returning.  
 

The clambake will take place immediately after golf, approximately 

4pm.  The menu will include 2 dozen clams per person, thin sliced 

ribeye steak sandwiches with sautéed onions/peppers/mushrooms, 
salt potatoes, corn on the cob, garden salad, soft drinks, and beer. 

There will be door prizes. Our hope is to see lots of non -golfers join 

all the golfers from earlier in the day.  
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Binghamton Universityõs Student Chapter 

The Binghamton University student branch of ASHRAE wants to connect our students to 
industry through a few events planned for the coming months. If you are interested in 
participating in any of these events, please email us at BUASHRAE@gmail.com.  
We are looking for speakers to come to our meetings and talk to our members about 

their personal experience in industry, whether thatôs as a salesman, engineer, or any 

other HVAC related profession.  

We are also looking to hold an HVAC career fair at Binghamton University in the spring. 

If your company is looking to hire new graduates, please consider participating. We have 

many graduating mechanical engineers who are looking to get hired.   

Again, if you or your company is interested in participating please email us at  
BUASHRAE@gmail.com. Thank you!  
 
From, 
Binghamton University ASHRAE Student Branch 

mailto:BUASHRAE@gmail.com
mailto:BUASHRAE@gmail.com
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Twin Tiers Chapter ï March BOG Meeting Minutes 
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Twin Tiers Chapterï March BOG Meeting Minutes 
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